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June 20, 2019 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Oregon Public Utility Commission  

Attention: Filing Center  

P.O. Box 1088  

Salem, OR 97308-1088 

 

 

 

Re: PCN-2 – Tillamook People’s Utility District’s Land Use Status Update 

 

Dear Judge Moser and Judge Allwein: 

 

During the prehearing conference held in this docket on April 4, 2018, Administrative Law 

Judge Patrick Power requested that Petitioner Tillamook People’s Utility District (Tillamook 

PUD) provide an update on the status of Tillamook County’s land use proceedings relating to the 

Oceanside Transmission Line.  Tillamook PUD has understood this to be a standing request and 

has filed updates in this docket from time to time as the various land use phases have concluded. 

 

The purpose of this letter is to advise the currently assigned administrative law judges and the 

parties of the conclusion of the most recent phase of the County’s land use proceedings.  On June 

19, 2019, the Oregon Court of Appeals issued notice of a decision affirming the decision of the 

Land Use Board of Appeals (“LUBA”), which in turn upheld the County’s approval of each of 

the land use permits Tillamook PUD requested for the Oceanside Transmission Line that is the 

subject of this proceeding.  The Court affirmed LUBA’s decision without an opinion, but notice 

of the decision can be viewed on the Court’s website by viewing “Advance Sheets 2019 # 14” 

and searching for the docket “A170642” at the following website:  

 

https://www.courts.oregon.gov/publications/coa/Pages/default.aspx 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Tommy A. Brooks 

https://www.courts.oregon.gov/publications/coa/Pages/default.aspx

